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Dear Sirs

Ref: 14/00412/F

The Poplars

Clifton Road

Deddington

I am writing to STRONGLY OBJECT to yet another proposed development in Deddington.

If these plans are given approval, our lovely village will be well on the way to becoming a small town, for which our infrastructure is totally unsuitable to cope with. We already have dismally low water pressure, our school is full to capacity, our doctors surgery is also overloaded and the parking problem in the village is extremely bad,. This is exacerbated by people from the neighbouring villages coming in to use our facilities, as they have none left in their villages.

With regards to the development itself,  26 houses is unacceptable to place in the middle a fine row of detached houses with nice gardens. The plot is too small to jam in that many. We do not want our castle site to be ruined by the sight of 26 houses and back yards. The placement of a car park for 40 cars in wrong as everyone would have to drive past houses to get to it. Noisy teenagers, motor bikes etc  would disturb the tranquillity of the existing houses.

It is adjacent to a scheduled ancient monument and would ruin the view from the castle ground and also from the Clifton Rd.

The site has never been excavated and could have many treasures waiting to be discovered. I hope English Heritage refuse permission as they have done for St Thomas St development.

IT IS IN A CONSERVATION AREA AND A GREEN FIELD SITE.  What is the point of having a conservation area,  if you are going to jam in houses within it? It makes a mockery of  conservation orders.

We have already filled our quota of houses with the atrocious Pegasus development on the Banbury road.

Your Local Plan encourages minor developments infilling and conversions, not 26 houses within a conservation area and in a green field next to a scheduled ancient monument

For all the above very valid reasons please REFUSE THIS APPLICATION

Yours faithfully

Mrs Christine Blenntoft

